January 3, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger, Polly Kreiss (arrived 7:13) and Donna Bloom (arrived 7:02). Also in attendance were: Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Dennis Sarpen, Ira Walker and Melissa Matthews.   Gordon Wisnom and Mayor Herzberger were absent. 
Mr. Gemmill chaired the meeting in Mr. Wisnom’s absence.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 5, 2016 Council meeting.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated December 1st thru December 30th, 2016 totaling $21,332.21 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated December 1st thru December 30th, 2016 totaling $68,224.31 seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated December 1st thru December 30th, 2016 totaling $68,228.91 seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Henry Blevins.  Mr. Blevins wished to discuss Free Street and a line that used to be on the street that illustrated the street boundaries.  (Ms. Bloom arrives).  Mr. Walker will get the price for painting a line. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka discussed the issues with the Dollar General.  Eric Jordan of York County Conservation District is concerned about the basin and stated that the Dollar General is not in compliance.  The Dollar General will not be cleared with them until at least spring. 
Attorney Sharnetzka stated there is no update on the Shenk issue.

A letter was sent to the Engineer for Keystone regarding the Ravencliffe development stating that the Borough will not be adopting their streets.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen stated that the curve for the Ravencliffe Development was not meeting the curve radius requirement.  A signature will be needed for the awareness of the curve.  Also for the Ravencliffe Development, an easement for the sewer was negotiated and recorded.
Ms. Kreiss arrives (7:13 pm)

Mr. Sarpen reported that the required surveys for the East Pennsylvania block grant are not complete.  Three are 15 properties, but only 12 residents responded.  15A and 22 have not responded, but if they do, the grant may be approved.  This must be done quickly for the Borough to be considered for the grant.
Mr. Sarpen suggested that Council start thinking about street projects for 2017.   Cemetery Avenue might be a consideration.   Ms. Bloom asked for assistance with the grate in front of her home.  It’s extremely noisy when vehicle, especially trucks, run over it.
SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $500 for a new motor for the bar screen at the sewer plant from Ross Lenington.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $825.52 for the annual calibration/maintenance of the Spectrophotometer at Hach Co.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger was not in attendance. Council agreed to wait until next month’s meeting to discuss the Police Department status.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

It was agreed to table the issue of the Trout Lane vehicle repairs until the next meeting in order to gather more information and have the opinions of a full Council.
Council received a complaint regarding the Post Office and a request for a traffic study for the crosswalk there.  A traffic study costs $725.  Also, a request will be made to receive the complaint in writing.  This issue will be tabled until next meeting. 
There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Kurtz and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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